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BOARD MEETING Minutes
Monday, August 8, 2022 8:00pm
Hosted on Zoom by Bonnie Hicks
In Attendance: 



Not in Attendance: Patrick McDonough
Bonnie Hicks







Katie Phillipson
Marti Smith

Gloria Hilliard

Simona Fagarasanu

Linda Archie

Deborah Scott

Sarah Harris
I. Approval of April & June Minutes
Minutes not received
II. Treasurer's Report (Marti Smith)
A. Treasurer’s Report
Almost $5,000 profit 21/22 – attributable to Thousand Oaks Grant, 400 ticket sales 

B. Review 2022-2023 Budget
Marti will work on filing TO grant for December concert. Projected budget for 22/23 with almost $4,000 profit (even with $7,000 in scholarships awarded.)  Dependent on getting grants as we did last year. Will add to the budget $450 for new music that will be billed to us soon. 
III. Board Reports 

A. President (Bonnie Hicks)
1. Fall 2022 Production Schedule – sent to Board. Rehearsals starting August 23rd.
2.  Committee Chairs need to fill:

 Music Librarian –  

Ticket Sales – Simone 


Section Leaders – Bass, Alto


Treasurer –

Music Committee Chair – 

B. Membership (Simona Fagarasanu)

Membership as of today is 37; Six auditions so far this month.  Discussed other methods 


of advertising auditions.


Simona will put roster together for checking in on the first day of rehearsals.
C. Ways and Means (Linda Archie)
Looking at restaurant nights. Discussed other fundraising ideas, and affiliations (Kohls, Amazon Smile, Ralphs).
D.   Director Report (Gloria Hilliard)
Received Memorial Day singing check for $250.  Ordered more music. Mike Becker has music ready to distribute. Working on recordings for sections.
E. Concert Master (Deborah Scott)
1.  Season tickets sales for next year – Targeting September 1 to start subscription season ticket sales. Katie P should have artwork for concerts done soon to send to BAPAC. Voted to keep ticket prices at $28.
F.  Publicity (Sarah Harris)

Posted about auditions on Conejo Valley Guide, The Acorn
G.  Graphics & Programs (Katie Phillipson) absent
H.  Secretary (Patrick McDonough) absent
 III.   Unfinished Business
A.  Storage unit – Bonnie and Gloria looked, and a smaller unit may not have enough space and was more expensive.  Decided to stay with same unit.
B. Recordings – Bonnie will work on finishing the last December concert.  Deb will check on recordings from Spring Concerts from BAPAC.
IV  New Business
A. Covid policy – Discussion about re-evaluating policy based on CDC guidelines. Decided to stick with current policy that vaccinations are required for members, because that is what was publicized for this semester. Will re-evaluate this status for spring semester and let membership know in advance
B.  New Treasurer

C. Snacks/break at rehearsals – Discussed men’s/women’s breaks so Gloria can practice their pieces. Decided to do extra breaks as needed.  
D. Gloria and Chris Salary discussion – Neither Gloria nor Chris have received a raise in the last two years. Voted to raise salary for Gloria and Chris by 5% for the 2022/2023 year.
Next Meeting: Monday September 12, 2022 Zoom 
